
The period from June to September is generally dry in Somalia. However, Somaliland especially the western parts 
received localized rains during this period, known as Karan rains. Along the coastal areas of the southern regions  
scattered rains were also experienced during this period.  
 
Over the last one week rains were observed in parts of Awdal, Woqooyi Galbeed, Bay, Lower Juba, Middle Shabelle 
and Lower Shebelle Regions. The rains have been mainly light and lacking spatial distribution, apart from few areas 
where moderate rains were recorded and surface water sources recharged. Some of the stations where moderate 
rains were received over the last one week include Kismayo 26.6mm, Baidoa 20.9mm, Jowhar 18mm, Buaale 
14mm, and Qansax Dheere 14.5mm in the south; while in Somaliland Wajaale station recorded 40mm, Gebiley 
29mm, Amoud 25mm, Baligubadle 20mm and Borama 14.5mm within the same period. Current drought condi-
tions however continue to prevail across the country, even in areas where it has rained, as the amounts received 
are localized and inadequate to alleviate the condition. The rains need to be sustained for long period, and more 
spatially distributed to sustain pasture and crop growth.   
 
The rainfall forecast for the coming week indicate light to moderate rains in parts of Awdal, Woqooyi Galdeed and 
Togdheer Regions. Bay Region and the coastal areas of Middle Shabelle, Lower Shabelle and Lower Juba are also 
expected to receive light to moderate rains in the next one week.  
   
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be 
found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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Map 1: Cumulated weekly  rainfall forecast  (30 June —06 July 2022) 
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